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RELATING TO THE STRUCTURE OF GOVERNMENT 
 
 Senate Bill No. 3100 consolidates the Department of Human Resources 

Development (DHRD) and the Department of Budget and Finance (B&F) into one 

department and transfers the departments’ powers and duties effective July 1, 2020.  

The bill appropriates $100,000 in general funds for FY 19 to effectuate consolidation of 

the two departments into a single department. 

B&F has serious reservations with this bill.  While we understand the importance 

of promoting efficiency and effectiveness in State Government, it should be pointed out 

that the core functions of the two departments are separate and distinct.  The possible 

economies of scale resulting from the consolidation would appear to be minimal since 

each department is staffed to carry out its own duties and responsibilities.  Further, 

there is only limited functional policy overlap so additional coordination due to 

consolidation would be marginal.  As such, we do not believe the bill would provide 

more than minor cost savings or significantly improve the effectiveness of State 

Government. 

Thank you for your consideration of our comments. 
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